
Bourne Westfield Primary Academy 

School Council Notes 14.1.22 
Imogen welcomed everyone we listened to their comments and questions 

Cassidy 6S asked if we would be having Westfield’s Got Talent this year and 

Isaac asked if there could be more cooking activities in school as he felt that 

this would be enjoyed by everyone  

Mrs Pinchin promised to find out and feed back to the classes. 

 

5D needed a dates sheet as they had mislaid it and Imogen said she would 

ensure that they had a copy a s a p! 

 

George (5M) explained that they had discussed the idea of encouraging people 

to reduce pollution by not letting their car engines run outside of the school. He 

reported that his class were keen not to make posters which would use up more 

of the world’s resources, but make a video and pop it on the website for 

children and parents.  There was a lot of interested council members that 

offered ideas for the video and would like to help with this idea which is great!   

 

Mrs Pinchin read through the Mayors reply (copy attached) and explained that 

we would be looking at possibly 2 ideas that we could support.  

CLASS TASKS 

Could all classes discuss the Mayors reply and Mrs Pinchin will meet with Miss 

Atkinson to look choosing possibly 2 suggestions to support. 

 

The Child Friendly Safeguarding Policy is attached in DRAFT form and Mrs 

Pinchin suggested that all classes thank the children that gave ideas for this.  A 

laminated copy will be sent to each class for display. 

NEW TASK 

It is Children’s Mental Health Week 7- 13th February. 

As part of recognising the importance of wellbeing, could all classes look at 

which wellbeing and mental health resources they use to support everyone? 

 

By identifying what is available for groups, individuals or classes, we can 

recognise all the positive things we do for each other as we are all different! 

From book corners, cushions, class toys, support groups and circle time 

discussions, to buddy’s, mindfulness colouring, growth mindset themes and 

mentoring – hopefully increasing everyone’s sense of belonging and value! 

Mrs Pinchin felt that all the ideas could then be put on display.  All ideas to be 

handed into Mrs Pinchin as soon as possible in that week and she will consider 

the best way to display them. 

NEXT MEETING FRIDAY 4TH FEBRUARY, 2022 AT 2.15 P.M. IN THE 

MEZZ 

 


